CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 2003

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Lynda Lawrence, Jeanette Moore, Paul Lee, Jim Taylor, James Eyestone, Frank Hernandez, Eun Chul Yoon, Benny Barnes, Darlene Poe, Saul Jones, Carlos Murillo

Everyone introduced themselves to Eun Chul Yoon, the ASU Vice President and new ASU representative to Operations Council.

I.  Crime Statistics at CCC

Paul Lee distributed two reports.  The first report dealt with just numbers.  It is a comparison of different types of crimes between this year and last year.  The second report was a monthly report that Police Services distributes to the President and Chancellor.  It gives a more detailed report of all police actions during the previous month.

McKinley Williams suggested that the names be blacked out of future reports distributed to Operations Council.  He then asked everyone to return the second report because there were names.  Paul explained that both reports are public information.  There are some crimes, such as sexual assault, where the names must be blacked out, but otherwise everything is public information.  

Paul Lee explained that suspended status means there is no further information at this time, but the case isn’t closed in the event more information is obtained at a later time.  Closed status means there was either an arrest or the matter is resolved in some other manner.

Plan of Action

Paul Lee will continue to distribute these reports to Operations Council on a monthly basis and the names will be blacked out of all reports.

II.  Campus Fax Machines

McKinley Williams distributed a list of fax machines on campus.  He feels that some fax machines are not necessary.  There are four fax machines in the AA-Building that are within 20 feet of each other.  It is obvious that some fax machines need to be removed.  

Everyone was asked to take the list to their respective areas and determine which fax machines are really needed and which ones we can do without.  It is not clear that most of the fax machines are currently being paid out of the technology budget.

James Eyestone said it is possible to send faxes through the PBX operator if all a department does is send faxes, and doesn’t receive them.  

Frank Hernandez said Patti Quinsay bills him for the fax machine each month.  McKinley Williams responded that it will be investigated as to which fax machines are paid by the departments using them.  If everyone is paying for the fax machines, there may not be a problem.  But it should be asked if the fax machine is a luxury that is not really needed, even if the department is paying for it.

Plan of Action

McKinley Williams will have Patti Quinsay break down which fax machines are being paid out of the technology budget and which are being paid by the departments.

 III.  Other
A.  Disabled Faculty Member

Lynda Lawrence asked if there are any options for a disabled faculty member who has no disabled parking spots close to her/his office.  It was pointed out that making a designated handicapped parking spot close to the person’s office does not guarantee that person will get the spot.  The spot would be open to any handicapped person.

There are new handicapped parking spaces in lots 10, 11, and 12, which are all close to the H-Building (where the faculty member’s office is located).  The faculty member in question arrives later in the morning, so most handicapped parking is taken by the time this person arrives.

Plan of Action

Lynda Lawrence will tell the faculty member that the Operations Council feels there is sufficient handicapped parking near the H-Building in Lots 10, 11, and 12.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
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